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For Immediate Release: Wednesday, September 06, 2006/N139
Governor Richards says calls on nation to continue to monitor weather situation 
GREAT BAY, St. Maarten (GIS) – Governor Franklyn Richards, says with Tropical Storm Florence, the sixth storm for the Atlantic Hurricane Season, forecasted to pass well north of the islands of the Eastern Caribbean by the end of the week or over the weekend, resident’s should continue to monitor weather reports as we are in the peak period of the season. 

“We can’t afford to be complacent as we are now in a very active period of the hurricane season.  This can be seen from the storm systems that are forming just about one every week.  Now is the time for residents to review what preparations are in place and the frequent development of these systems should therefore serve as a warning that it is better to be safe than sorry, “Governor Richards, Chairman of the Emergency Operations Center told the Government Information Service (GIS) on Wednesday.

Hurricane forecaster from the Colorado State University, Philip Klotzbach who has taken over from the infamous Professor William Gray, has revised their projections of the number of storms with their September-only forecast which calls for a total of 13-named storms, with five becoming hurricanes and two developing into major hurricanes with winds over 111 miles per hour.  This is down from 15 named storms, seven hurricanes and three intense hurricanes they predicted on August 3.

For the month of September, the aforementioned forecasters call for September-only five named storms, of which three could become hurricanes and two of these intense hurricanes.  In October, the forecasters call for two named storms with one developing into a hurricane. 
The Office of Disaster Management & Preparedness would like residents to take note that even though the forecast has been revised where we would see less storm activity, St. Maarten is now in the peak period of the hurricane season which runs up to mid-October, and residents should not let their guard down.  

Residents are reminded that we should always, ‘Prepare Early: Better Safe than Sorry,’ as the Office of Disaster Management & Preparedness theme says for the 2006 hurricane season.
The names of storms left for this season will be: Gordon, Helene, Isaac, Joyce, Kirk, Leslie, Michael, Nadine, Oscar, Patty, Rafael, Sandy, Tony, Valerie and William.
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